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JCAA meeting in  Movember 

President's Report  

Tim Walters 

Once again I’d like thank every one of the 
members of the OCFA Executive, Council, and 
CARC for their excellent work this past semester: 
you folks are a credit to our Association, and it’s a 
real treat to get to work alongside these folks. 

Primary activities since last report (at FGM): 

Local 

Chaired a typically zesty and good natured 
FGM.  

After post FGM discussion about dates with the 
Exec, I booked the OC cafeteria for our WGM 
(January 22nd) and AGM (April 27th). The latter 
date is noteworthy as is it is not a Friday and, 
crucially and atypically, takes place while term 
faculty are still on contract, which has not been 
our practice in recent years, but which was 
rightly a priority for the Executive. 

Worked with FPSE to seek a refund of the 
approximately $3500 we paid to subscribe to 
laser fiche through them: despite our best 
efforts, we were unable to make that program 
work. FPSE kindly agreed to return these funds, 
and have already sent a cheque to our 
Treasurer.  

Met with VP Academic Andrew Hay to convey 
Council’s/ the membership’s inability to accept 
his suggestion that only department Chairs be 
involved in management evaluations. I made it 
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obligations, but this might be a concern for 

the future, as we move still further into the 

era of fake austerity which the provincial 

government has chosen to impose on us. 

 

 Our dissatisfaction with the college’s 

recent practice of using non OCFA members 

(managers, administrative staff) to design 

academic courses and programs and move 

them through the college’s approval 

processes without proper faculty 

involvement. As well as being mission 

creep, this also undermines our collegial 

governance system. 

 

 Our concerns about the college’s recent 

preference for using HR managers to 

conduct bullying and harassment 

complaints involving our members: in short, 

they have been taking far, far too long (in 

some cases more than six months), and we 

believe the use of in house staff has 

compromised the independence and 

integrity of these reports. 
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not already done so, please sign up at: 
http://www.openthedoors.ca/  

 Voted to approve a small donation to 
the CLC’s campaign to help Syrian 
refugees: at the recent convention, CLC 
President Hassan Yousef assured Prime 
Minister Justin Trudeau (who broke with 
recent form and attended the event, 
which is cause for optimism) that the 
labour movement would work hard to 
support the government in their efforts to 
make good on their promise to bring 

http://www.openthedoors.ca/
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Assets/Departments+(Administration)/Faculty+Association/2014-19+���׺���FA+Collective+Agreement.pdf?method=1
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Assets/Departments+(Administration)/Faculty+Association/2014-19+���׺���FA+Collective+Agreement.pdf?method=1
http://www.okanagan.bc.ca/Assets/Departments+(Administration)/Faculty+Association/2014-19+���׺���FA+Collective+Agreement.pdf?method=1
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Workplace Safety Takes Priority over 
Student Privacy 

Deborah Warren 
 
At the last meeting of the FPSE Health and 
Safety Committee (WHSEC) there was an 
extended discussion about workplace 
violence resulting from student actions. The 
main concern was that college counselors 
often had knowledge about students with a 
history of violence and that specific 
information was not being shared with 
faculty.   
  
Brian Campbell from the BC Federation of 
Labour shared some documents (circulated 
with this edition of the update, or available 
upon request), making it clear that workplace 
safety is a greater priority than maintaining 
student privacy (Personal Information 
Protection Act PIPA).  WCB legislation takes 
precedence over professional codes of 
conduct.  In particular, employers are 
encouraged to seek consent to share 
information, and establish policies when 
consent is not given.  It is not clear for the 
post-secondary sector.  Please refer to the 
following excerpts: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
This issue has arisen in the health care sector 
where workers experience a 300% greater 
level of violence (from patients, especially 
those with dementia) when compared to 
other sectors.  In the health sector it may be 
easy to determine “when a client is not 
competent” but can that standard be applied 
to the post-secondary sector?  I will discuss 
this issue further with our local Health and 
Safety Committee (JOHS). 
 
Cheers,  
Deborah Warren 
Computer Science / Kelowna Campus / Ext 
4389 
OCFA Workplace Health, Safety and 
Environment Rep 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



http://www.college.pensionsbc.ca/
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Human Rights and International 
Solidarity Representative’s Report 

https://owa.kal.okanagan.bc.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=1a0b148579a5497ba52381d828cb6d3a&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.sfu.ca%2ftemporary-migrant-workers.html
https://owa.kal.okanagan.bc.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=1a0b148579a5497ba52381d828cb6d3a&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.sfu.ca%2ftemporary-migrant-workers.html
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FPSE HRIS Meeting 

On November 27th and 28th I attended FPSE’s 
HRIS Committee meeting in Vancouver. It was 
interesting to hear the work that is going on 

https://owa.kal.okanagan.bc.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=c83aa4614de7457ba433a609c87cfc6c&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.kelownatickets.com
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Family Award applications 
 Deadline January 31, 2016  
Applications are now being accepted for the next round of the Okanagan College Family 
Award, designed for immediate family members of continuing (regular) Okanagan College 
employees. This round of applications is for programs or terms starting between Jan. 1 and 
April 30, 2016.  
 

https://owa.kal.okanagan.bc.ca/owa/redir.aspx?C=a12bb673ff66413b903e8f4adcb00f29&URL=mailto%3aawards%40okanagan.bc.ca
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OCFA photos 

 

 

 

OCFA Members enjoying the Vernon Campus Social, October 16th  
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Fall General Meeting, Coast Capri Hotel, November 6th  
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Members of OCFA Council and CARC 

2015-2016 
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